Trenton, Missouri October 24, 2022

The Mayor and City Council met in open session, Monday, October 24, 2022, at 7:00 p.m. at city hall. The following officers and members were present: Mayor Linda Crooks; Council members Lance Otto-via audio conferencing, Glen Briggs, Danny Brewer, Marvin Humphreys, Robert Romesburg, David Mlika, Duane Urich and John Dolan-via audio conferencing; City Attorney, Tara Walker; City Administrator, Ron Urton; Police Chief, Rex Ross and City Clerk, Cindy Simpson.

#### PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE AND PRAYER

At this time, the Pledge of Allegiance was recited. A prayer followed the pledge.

#### MINUTES

Motion by Councilmember Brewer second by Councilmember Briggs that the minutes of September 26, 2022, be approved. Motion carried.

## **BILLS**

Motion by Councilmember Brewer second by Councilmember Briggs that all duly obligated bills for the city be paid. Motion carried.

### **REPORTS**

Reports were given by Councilmember Briggs, City Administrator Urton and Mayor Crooks.

#### BILL NO. 42

Motion by Councilmember Brewer second by Councilmember Briggs that Bill No. 42 be introduced, AN ORDINANCE OF THE CITY OF TRENTON, MISSOURI APPROVING A GRANT AGREEMENT BY AND BETWEEN THE CITY OF TRENTON, MISSOURI, AND THE MISSOURI HIGHWAYS AND TRANSPORTATION COMMISSION FOR FINANCIAL ASSISTANCE UNDER THE STATE BLOCK GRANT PROGRAM TO PERFORM A DRAINAGE STUDY FOR RUNWAY REHABILITATION, IN THE CITY OF TRENTON, MISSOURI, AND TO EXECUTE THE SAME BY AND ON BEHALF OF SAID CITY, which was read. Motion by Councilmember Brewer second by Councilmember Briggs that Bill No. 42 be passed to the second reading placed upon final passage and voted on. Discussion was held. Motion carried. A copy of Bill No. 42 was made available for public inspection prior to this meeting by being posted at city hall on October 21, 2022. The following vote was taken. Ayes: Dolan, Otto, Briggs, Brewer, Romesburg, Mlika and Urich. Naye: Humphreys. Said bill was declared duly passed, numbered Ordinance No. 2022-42, signed and approved by the Mayor and attested by the City Clerk.

Page -2-October 24, 2022

### BILL NO. 43

Motion by Councilmember Brewer second by Councilmember Briggs that Bill No. 43 be introduced, AN ORDINANCE OF THE CITY OF TRENTON, MISSOURI APPROVING A MASTER SERVICES AGREEMENT BY AND BETWEEN THE CITY OF TRENTON, MISSOURI, AND MPUA RESOURCE SERVICES CORPORATION FOR UTILITY SERVICES, IN THE CITY OF TRENTON, MISSOURI, AND TO EXECUTE THE SAME BY AND ON BEHALF OF SAID CITY, which was read. Motion by Councilmember Brewer second by Councilmember Briggs that Bill No. 43 be passed to the second reading placed upon final passage and voted on. Discussion was held. Moton carried. A copy of Bill No. 43 was made available for public inspection prior to this meeting by being posted at city hall on October 21, 2022. The following vote was taken. Ayes: Otto, Briggs, Brewer, Humphreys, Romesburg, Mlika, Urich and Dolan. Said bill was declared duly passed, numbered Ordinance No. 2022-43, signed and approved by the Mayor and attested by the City Clerk.

### UNFINISHED BUSINESS

Councilmember Brewer said he is still getting complaints about water standing in the road on Oklahoma Ave. City Administrator Urton said it is on the list.

Councilmember Humphreys asked if the museum was going to build anything in the street that was closed behind the museum and if they are not will we reopen it. City Administrator Urton said it is a brick street and hard to plow snow and maintain it.

# NEW BUSINESS

Discussion of the lead service line policy was discussed. Some changes are going to be made and it will be brought back at the next meeting.

Discussion was held for allowing a credit for flush water for water districts. It was agreed to see 2 flushes to see how much the credit will be.

Discussion was held concerning a commercial driver's license waiver. City Administrator Urton said it is getting really expensive for CDL licenses so he made this waiver that they have to stay with TMU or the City for 12 months or pay back the amount that we paid.

Motion by Councilmember Briggs second by Councilmember Urich to approve the commercial drivers license waiver with changing it to City of Trenton and TMU. Motion carried.

Page -3-October 24, 2022

City Administrator Urton said at the last meeting in September the Council approved \$35,000 for a new police car. We have found out the new car is going to be higher so he sent out an email to approve \$36,500.00 and the council agreed to this by email. He wanted to make sure it was made public.

City Administrator Urton also announced we will be getting a grant for 2 dash mounted radar guns at 100% reimbursable. Hopefully we will get 2 more at the end of this year.

MIRMA insurance is wanting the city to get additional insured on the hangars at the airport. Ron is afraid if we push then planes will leave and we will be under the 10 planes required to get federal money. No action was taken on this.

City Administrator Urton said we need to pass an ordinance for a conditional use permit, so we need to have a special meeting. It was decided to have one at noon on Thursday.

Motion by Councilmember Brewer second by Councilmember Urich meeting adjourned at 8:15 p.m. Motion carried.

Respectfully submitted,

Linda Crooks Mayor

Cindy Simpson City Clerk